CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
AUGUST 2, 2022

5:46 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by David Ivey and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. John Lawrence seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $537,146.89 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

Resolution 2022-18 was the next item on the agenda. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-18. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-19 was the next item on the agenda. Richard Williams made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-19. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-20 was the next item on the agenda. John Lawrence made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-20. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-21 was the next item on the agenda. Terry Kiser made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-21. John Lawrence seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 2022-22 was the next item on the agenda. David lvey made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-22. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item on the agenda was the approval of the ABC Application for the Roadside Grill LLC. Greg
South made the motion to approve the application. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the motion
carried unanimously.

The 2023 Recreational Trails Program Grant was the next item. Greg South made the motion to apply
for the $400,000.00 grant and use funding if received for resurfacing the trail. Terry Kiser seconded the
motion and the motion carried unanimously.

There were no Visitor comments.
In Council Reports John Lawrence had NO report.

Richard Williams had NO report.



Jubal Feazell had NO report.

Caleb Pope talked with Phillip Winkles from the Rescue Squad to discuss meeting days available. Once a
decision is made a meeting will be scheduled. He also mentioned that Pat Brown was the new director
of the Rescue Squad.

Greg South had NO report.
David lvey had NO report.
Terry Kiser had NO report.

Clerk Hinton asked for Council permission to enter in a contract with Dana Safety Supply to up fit both
new police vehicles. The amount was $10,238 per vehicle. Caleb Pope made the motion to accept Dana
Safety for up fitting the police cars. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried
unanimously. Clerk Hinton also requested permission to order the pump system for the basement of
the Civic Center. Jubal Feazell made the motion to purchase the pumps. Greg South seconded the
motion and the motion carried unanimously. The last item was the increase in health insurance for City
employees. The Council requested the amount of increase for the next council meeting.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to let the Council know that we had our Exit Interview with Kemp
and Associates and received an excellent report. He will email copies and bring paper copies to each
council person in the next few weeks.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:04 pm.



